His Honorable 
Chief Minister  of Odisha 

Shri Naveen Patnaik
At- Naveen Nivas, Aerodrome Road, P.O.
Bhubaneswar,  Dist.-Khurda, Pin-751001 (Odisha)
Republic of India

Your Honorable Chief Minister,

I am writing to you on behalf of those seven Odisha citizens  who were and still are falsely accused of having murdered the Hindu Leader Laxamananda Saraswati in 2008. They have been in prison since late 2008, though it has been clarified years ago by the actual attackers themselves (members of the Communist Party of India – Maoist) that the seven imprisoned men were not involved in the criminal act.
Since all imprisoned citizens are Christians and the year 2008 had seen the devastation of many Christian communities with innumerable tragic deaths and the destruction of homes and churches, I urge you to guarantee a quick and just trial which will eventually lead to an acquittal, unless the trial is – as considered by many national and international observers – motivated by religious intolerance.  

I am sure that the proud state of Odisha does not want to be remembered throughout the world as the one in India which blatantly lacks religious freedom
Yours sincerely,

